For the attention of:
Prosecutor General Beryk Asylov (press@prokuror.kz/press service)
Presidential administration Olzhas Bektenov (press@akorda.kz/press service)
Minister of Internal Affairs Marat Akhmetzhanov (kense@mvd.gov.kz/Chancery Office)
Minister of Foreign Affairs Murat Nurtleu (krsim@mfa.kz/Chancery Office)

Dear…
I am writing to you ahead of 26 June – the United Nations International Day in Support of Victims of Torture – to express my grave concerns that the Kazakhstani authorities have failed to conduct impartial and effective investigations into the 2022 “January Events” when at least 238 people were killed, and hundreds of protestors and civilians were subjected to torture and ill-treatment.

I am concerned at the high number of investigations into allegations of torture and ill-treatment which were closed on unfounded and unclear grounds, and that victims and those protecting their rights continue to face harassment and persecution from officials in reprisals for speaking out.

I urge you to do all in your power to ensure an independent, effective and transparent investigation with the involvement of international and national experts in order to bring the perpetrators to justice, to end impunity for torture and guarantee victims the protection and compensation to which they are entitled.

Since President Tokayev publicly declared the construction of a “New Kazakhstan” in which the rights of all citizens will be respected, we urge you to ensure that this is implemented in practice, rather than remain yet another piece of rhetoric.

Thank you for your attention to this important issue,

Yours sincerely

